LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW





DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 6 JULY 2005

Petition Relating to Rayners Lane Estate Development

Reference from Council – 21 April 2005

1. At the meeting of Council held on 21 April 2005, the petition relating to the Rayners Lane Estate Development and other traffic matters was presented in the terms set out below:

Submitted by Councillor Harriss, containing some 54 signatures of residents of Rayners Lane and neighbouring streets situated close to the Rayners Lane Estate Development, seeking answers from the Council to a variety of questions relating to (i) the lack of notification and consultation after planning applications were submitted to alter the originally approved scheme, (ii) the damage to property and the roads caused by the size and frequency of London Buses along Rayners Lane and (iii) drawing attention to road safety issues as Rayners Lane is the subject of weight restriction for heavy vehicles.

2. Part (i) of the petition stood referred to the Development Control Committee and the remaining parts (ii) and (iii) are matters for the Traffic Advisory Panel. 

(Note: Copies of the first page of the petition are attached as an appendix            to this report].
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